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SUBJECT: My Story 
 

CHAIR: Trish Anderson 
 

SPEAKER: Lyn Leigh 

For ZOOM, when available, at normal meetings the link is: 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/703546388 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

MAKE SURE YOU APOLOGISE IF YOU ARE NOT ATTENDING PHYSICAL MEETINGS, 

OR TO ADVISE DETAILS OF GUESTS FOR NEXT THURSDAY’S MEETING, EMAIL 

attendancercf@gmail.com BY NOON ON THE MONDAY PRECEDING THE MEETING. 

 

The President’s Report 

 
 
Happy New Year: 
As we embark on the second half of the 2022/23 Rotary year, I would like to wish all 
members, partners, and families a very Happy New Year. I hope that 2023 brings you joy 
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and happiness as we continue to Imagine the difference our work makes in the lives of 
other people and our environment.  
 
This week:  
Guest Speaker: Our newest member, Lyn Leigh, will be our speaker. Secretary Trish will 
Chair the meeting. A reminder that as this is the first Thursday of the month it is Family and 
Friends Night.  
 
Last meeting:  
We had a fantastic Christmas party celebration at the Ranelagh Club on Thursday 15 
December. What a great night it was!  The weather “performed” for us and the view from 
the balcony was spectacular. Santa made a visit too! Many thanks to PP David Lee for your 
very humorous delivery of gifts. A huge thank you to PP Wayne and Sue Gillan for their 
wonderful organisation of the night ably assisted by members of the Social Committee.  
 
Sunday 18 December:  Seaford Farmers Market:  
Our last market for the year saw a steady flow of patrons to the market. The sun was shining, 
and our stallholders were happy with their sales for the day. A huge thank you to PE David 
Cross for wearing the very hot Santa suit and bringing joy to the young (and not so young) 
children attending the market. A big thank you to all members and partners who worked the 
market shifts.  
 
Our next market is 15 January.  
 
Playground harvesting for Bougainville:  
It was a very wet day when Trish, PP Luke, Campbell, PN Bill and PP Grant worked for over 

five hours to assist with the harvesting of the playground from Woodleigh Junior School on 

Thursday 22 December. This is a wonderful project run by Mt Eliza Rotarian Wayne Jenkins, 

District Project Coordinator for RORP (Rotary Overseas Relocated Playgrounds) that has two 

advantages. The equipment does not end up in landfill and the children of Bougainville will 

benefit from a refurbished playground. A big thank you to these Rotarians who were 

drenched but delighted with their efforts. Well done! 

 
New Years’ Eve at the Rowes: 
Thank you to Ken and Sue for hosting a NY party at their home for members of our Rotary 
family. I am sorry I was not able to attend but I am sure that it was a great night enjoyed 
by all.  
 
Catering for our meetings: 
You should have received an email from Secretary Trish advising you that our new caterer, 
Simone, withdrew her catering services on 23 December. The catering subcommittee of the 
Board has met and is trying to secure a new caterer for our meetings. This week will be pizza, 
salad and dessert. The charge for the meeting this week ONLY will be $25.  
 
Additionally, the committee has decided to ask members to complete a short survey about 
catering for our meetings. The survey will be available in hard copy at the meeting on 
Thursday night and online for those unable to attend.  
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Board meeting: 
The Board meeting was held on Tuesday 13 December. Here is a brief report from that 
meeting:  
 
Golf Day: The Board accepted the recommendation from the Golf Day Committee that the 
principal beneficiary from the 2023 Golf Day be Community Support Frankston.  
 
The Art Show: the website for the art show is now live. There is still work to be done on 
assembling the art stands.  
 
The next Board meeting is Tuesday 10 January, 7pm on Zoom. 
 
Joint Cluster project and fundraiser:  
You may recall that PDG Keith Hopkins from RC Frankston North suggested that the Cluster clubs join 
together to run a project/fundraising event. The Cluster group is made up of representatives from 
RC’s Frankston (Marie Hardwick, Suzanne Caldwell), Frankston North, Peninsula 2.0 and Langwarrin. 
RC Sunrise declined to participate.  
 
Keith has a lot of experience running big events in Scotland which raises both funds for charity and 
promotes Rotary.  
 
The Committee is suggesting the following and is looking for feedback from Club members:  
 
Event: Walk around Ballam Park (similar to Relay for Life) for 12 hours. 
Location: Ballam Park, preliminary discussion has taken place with Frankston CC.  
Beneficiary: Frankston SES. 
When: February 2024 (this would enable the committee to apply for a grant from Frankston CC to 
run the event). 
Teams: 50 teams to register (8-15 in a team) 
 

Art Show: Easter 2023: 
Please put the date in your diary! The Art Show will be held from Thursday 6 – Monday 
10 April. The Gala Night will be held on Thursday 6 April.  
 
Sponsors: Lee Anne Smith is coordinating sponsors but needs your input and support. Who 
do you know? What businesses are you connected with? We need sponsors for the Art Show 
and Lee Anne cannot do this on her own. She needs your help!  
 
Rotary District newsletter: 

The Club’s successful Golf Day was celebrated in the most recent edition of Rotary District 
9820 newsletter. Thank you to PP Luke for getting this article included in the newsletter.  
 
Rotary District 9820 Conference and Rotary International Convention: 
I would encourage you to register for District Conference and the International Convention. Both 
events will be outstanding and a great way to learn about Rotary and share the wonderful activities 
and achievements of our organisation.  
 
As you know I attended the 2014 RI Convention in Sydney. It was, and remains, one of the highlights 
of my Rotary membership.  



4 
 

 
International Convention: Saturday 27 – Wednesday 31 May 2023 
Register | Rotary Convention 
 
Alternatively, you can volunteer at the Convention without having to register for it.   
Volunteer (rotarymelbourne2023.org) 
 

District Conference: Friday 24 – Sunday 26 February 2023, Cape Schanck 
District 9820 Conference 2023 | District 9820 (rotary9820.org.au) 

 
 
“Imagine, a world that deserves our best, where we get up each day knowing that we can 
make a difference.”  Jennifer Jones, RI President 2022-23 
 
Let us Imagine what will make this Rotary year extraordinary.  
 
Suzanne Caldwell 
President 2022/23  

 
FACEBOOK 

For those that are not on Facebook or are having trouble viewing our Club page or 
our Seaford Farmers Market page this is how! 
In your Browser address bar type in:  
www.facebook.com/RotaryClubOfFrankston or 
www.facebook.com/SeafordFarmersMarket 

The Club website is www.rotaryfrankston.org.au 
 

JANUARY IS VOCATIONAL SERVICE MONTH 

 

https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne/register
https://rotarymelbourne2023.org/volunteer
https://rotary9820.org.au/page/district-9820-conference-2023/
http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubOfFrankston
http://www.facebook.com/SeafordFarmersMarket
http://www.rotaryfrankston.org.au/
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ANNIVERSARIES 

Members: Birthdays: Richard Parker (10/1). 
Partners Birthdays: Nil. 
Wedding Anniversaries: Nil. 
Induction Anniversary: Nil. 
 

ATTENDANCE 

Present: Trish Anderson, Kay Barrow, Neil Black, Campbell Bolwell, Graham Bryans, 
Suzanne Caldwell, Angela Cecil, Peter Cecil, Chris Crewther, David Cross, John Crowder, 
Jenny Cuddihy, Peter Dusting, Norm Farmer, Wayne Gillan, Graham Henderson, Brian 
Ivey, Campbell Johns, Terry Jones, Keith Kimpton, John Latham, David Lee, Lyn Leigh, 
Quinn McCormack, Lou Monteret, Greg Morgan. Richard Parker, Geoff Pritchard, Luke 
Provis, Geoff Raukawa, Bill Redfern, Ken Rowe, Terry Schneider, Lee Anne Smith, Robin 
Stewart, Barry Thomas, Chris Van Der Laan, Dennis Viner, Grant Wishnowsky. 

Partners/Guests:, Fiona Armstrong, Kaye Black, Hsiu Bolwell, Trish (Bryans). Barbara 
Boyle, Anita Cross, Elaine Dusting Lynda Farmer, Sue Gillan, Ann Henderson, Sandra 
Johns, Barb Jones, Margot Kimpton, Jackie Latham, Barb Lee, Anthea Monteret, Deb 
Parker, Gail Pritchard, Robyn Provis, Ann Raukawa, Bev Redfern, Sue Rowe, Glenys 
Schlipalius, Susan Schneider, Jenny Stewart, Yoka Van der Laan, Glenda Viner, Glenda 
Wishnowsky. 

Apologies: All other members and partners.. 

 

 

 

Thursday 6th April – Monday 11th April 2023 
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WEEKS AND WEEKENDS AWAY 2022/23 

WANGARATTA 2023 
Painters Island Caravan Park 

Friday 24- Thursday 30 March 2023 

PHILLIP ISLAND 20203 

COWES – NRMA PHILLIP ISLAND BEACHFRONT HOLIDAY PARK 

WEEKEND AWAY -FRIDAY 10 NOVEMBER – TUESDAY 14 NOVEMBER 2023 

 

For your information see the attached – Park map 

  - Cabin descriptions 

Bookings:  All through me. A board will be circulated. 

• We have a 10% discount for our group booking.  The deposit doesn’t include the 10% 
discount 

• If you join the NRMA on arrival at the park, for $30 you get the fourth night free. 

• The deposit is at weekend rates.  Sunday and Monday nights are cheaper. 

• All of the above will be sorted out when you arrive and pay the full amount. 

• The park is pet friendly in Sheerwater and Ibis cabins and powered sites.  Pets must 
be booked on through me. 

• For more details visit the website : www.nrmaparksandresorts.com.au 
 

Accommodation accessible for us: 

Pelican Cabins – Deposit $179   ( Numbers 171, 177, 199, 202, 203 ) 

 

Plover Cabins – Deposit $169   ( Numbers 09, 10, 11, 87 ) 

 

Sheerwater Cabins – Deposit  $159  ( Numbers 7, 8, 18, 20 ) 

 

Ibis Cabins – Deposit $129  ( Numbers 1, 2, 3, 4, 5,) 

 

Premium Powered Sites – Deposit $54  (Numbers 189, 190, 191, 192, 193, 194, 195, 196, 197, 

60B, 61B, ) 

 

Powered Sites – Deposit $49  ( Numbers 111, 112, 113, 114, 115, 116, 117, 118, 119, 120,) 

 

AS YOUR BOOKING HAS BEEN CONFIRMED ON THE BOOKING SHEET, PLEASE PAY THE 

INDICATED DEPOSIT TO CAMPBELL AND MENTION COWES AND YOUR NAME.  

THE SOCIAL ACCOUNT : BSB 633 000  A/C  162 387 666 

The board will come around again on Thursday for new bookings or give me a call to 

make your booking. 

Ken Rowe 

http://www.nrmaparksandresorts.com.au/
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THE CLUB’S BANK ACCOUNTS EXPLAINED 

The CLUB has Three Bank Accounts:  

GENERAL: Account No: 147 471 700 – All Club matters,  

SERVICE: Account No: 147 486 880 – Anything with Donations & Fund Raising. 

SOCIAL: Account No: 162 387 666 – All Club Social Functions 

ALL have the same:  BSB: 633 000 

SPEAKERS PROGRAMME – A LOOK FORWARD 

Date Venue 

Activity or 

Speaker Subject Chairman 

12 Jan MEBC 
Liz Eccles 

Smith 

Mulberry Hill 

Sir Daryl Lindsay 
PP Terry Schneider 

19 Jan MEBC 
PP David 

Hanlon 

D9820 Working with 

Children 
PE David Cross 

26 Jan No Meeting – Australia Day Fireworks – Terry Jones 

2 Feb 
Joy Street 

Gardens 

Partners Night  

Lee Anne 

Smith 

Community Gardens 

Night 

Pres Suzanne 

Caldwell 

9 Feb MEBC 

Golf Day 

Sponsors 

Appreciation 

Steve Phillips 

Community Support 

Frankston 
PP Bob Seiffert 

16 Feb MEBC 
Maurie 

Hutchinson 

WW2 Jap aircraft 

over Melbourne 
Campbell Johns 

23 Feb MEBC Various Club Assembly PE David Cross 

2 Mar MEBC 
Partners Nigh 

Liz Barraclough 

Balcombe Estuary 

Reserve Story 
PP Robin Stewart 

9 Mar MEBC    

16 Mar MEBC    

23 Mar MEBC    

30 Mar MEBC    

6 Apr No Meeting – ART SHOW GALA NIGHT 

13 Apr MEBC    
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20 Apr MEBC    

27 Apr MEBC Various Club Assembly PE David Cross 

4 May MEBC Partners Night   

11 May MEBC    

18 May MEBC    

25 May MEBC    

1 Jun MEBC Partners Night   

8 Jun TBA Partners Night Changeover PE David Cross 

 

 

Other Activities 

DATE 
CONTACT - 
LOCATION 

SUBJECT CHAIR 

Sun 15 Jan 2023 Seaford Seaford Farmers Market  

Sun 22 Jan 2023 Joy Street Gardens JOTE Working Bee Lee Anne Smith 

Sun 19 Feb 2023 Seaford Seaford Farmers Market  

Fri 24 – Sun 26 
Feb 2023 

RACV Cape 
Schanck 

District 9820 Conference  

Wed 8 Mar 2023 
George Pentland 
Gardens 

Picnic in the Gardens 
Margot 
Kimpton/Susan 
Schneider 

Fri Mar 24 – Thu 
30Mar 2023 

Wangaratta Club Week Away Ken Rowe 

Sun 16 Apr 2023 Seaford Seaford Farmers Market  

Sat 29 Apr 
2023 

Rotary Districts 9810 and 9820 Combined Gala Night Dinner to 
raise money for the Rotary Foundation 

Sat 16 May 2023  Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner Susan Schneider 

Sun 21 May 2023 Seaford Seaford Farmers Market  

Sat 27 – Wed 
31 May 2023 

Rotary International Convention – Rod Laver Arena and 
Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre. 
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MEETING DUTY ROTA – 2022/23 

Month Welcome Cashier Clean-up at end of meeting 
December Brian Ivey Chris Sayers Chris Sayers Keith Kimpton 

January Jenny Cuddihy Wayne Gillan Wayne Gillan Terry Jones 

February Max Lane Bill Redfern Bill Redfern Ann Enno 

March Geoff Pritchard Graham Bryans Graham Bryans Norm Farmer 

April Peter Dusting  Trish Anderson Trish Anderson Nina De Silva 

May Dennis Viner Nellie Tinga Nellie Tinga Robin Stewart 

June Chris Sayers Peter Cecil Peter Cecil Peter Dusting 

 

If you are absent from a meeting where you are rostered on, please find a replacement, and 

inform the President and Secretary. 

 

PLAYGROUND HARVESTING 

Team Playground - Luke Provis, Bill Redfern, Grant Wishnowsky, Campbell Johns, and 

Trish Anderson 

Harvested our first playground from Woodleigh Junior School on 22nd December, bound for 

Bougainville. 

This was done under instruction and guidance from Rotarian Wayne Jenkins, District 

Project  Coordinator for RORP (Rotary Overseas Relocated Playgounds).  It took 5.5 hours 

in continuous rain but we still managed to have a few laughs and was finally loaded into the 

modified trailer. 

As the container can take 12 playgrounds, this is one of Twelve. 

 



13 
 

 

 

 

.  



14 
 

FARMERS MARKET ROSTER JAN 2023 

SET UP SHIFT Sunday 15 January 2023 
6am  -10am 
(Set up + gate duty) 

1  Geoff Pritchard Supervisor+Trailer 

2   Nellie Tinga                                                         
3   Idris Olatunji 
4   Greg Morgan    →BBQ at 7.15                                         

 

PACK UP SHIFT  

10am -2pm 
(Gate duty + pack up) 

1  Grant Wishnowsky  Supervisor                                       
2  Chris Sayers 
3  Martin James 

12pm – 2pm 4  Bob Seiffert     Sign Pickup & Pack up 

MARKET BBQ ROSTER JAN 2023 

 SET UP SHIFT                         Sunday 15 January 2023 
Supply Officer Luke Provis 

6.30am -  
10am (Starting 

from shed with 
Supply Officer) 

 

1 Susan Schneider   Supervisor 
2 Terry Schneider  +  Pick up Trailer 

                                    with Supply officer       

7am -10am 
7.15am-10am 

3  Anne Enno 
4  Greg Morgan 

PACK UP SHIFT  

10am -2pm 1  Keith Kimpton  Supervisor+ Trailer   

2  Campbell Johns                                                 

3  Jenny Cuddihy 
4  Rob Stewart     Tow Market Trailer 
5  Jenny Stewart 

Washing Up Jenny Cuddihy 

 

Any person who is ill, has COVID-19 or has any COVID-19 
symptoms  is requested not to attend as rostered and 
arrange a suitable replacement to carry out the role for 
which you are rostered, e.g. if you are rostered to tow a 
trailer, your replacement needs to cover this role. If you 
arrange a replacement please notify your shift supervisor 
and Max Lane. 
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CHRISTMAS DINNER MEETING 
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FARMERS’MARKET 
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SOME HUMOUR 

As you know, Ken & Sue had a New Year’s Eve party, starting at 9pm there 

was beer, white and red wine coupled with a bottle or two rather nice French 

Champagne  .. it was a great night, after midnight I still had the common sense 

to know I was slightly over the limit. 

That's when I did something I've never done before...I took a taxi home. 

  

On the way home there was a police roadblock, but since it was a taxi they 

waved it past and I arrived home safely without incident. These roadblocks 

can be anywhere and I realized how lucky I was to have chosen to take a 

taxi......................a real surprise to me as I had never driven a taxi before.   I 

don't know where I got it, and now that it's in my garage I don't know what to 

do with it!! 🚕 
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